In the absence of President Dan Farrell, Vice President Richard Byrnes opened the May 14, 2007 meeting of the Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch at 3 pm with the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. Thirty members were in attendance as were five members of the Sheriff’s Department. 

The first guest speaker was Lt. Doug Dodd. He addressed the group about the Citizens’ Academy.  Anyone who is interested in the program needs to complete ten weeks of classes.  The classes will meet on Thursdays from September 2007 to November 2007.  Other classes will begin in January and March 2008.  Each class can have 25 members. There will be an afternoon and an evening session.  The 11 year old program was begun by Sheriff Dawsy.  Almost 1500 people have graduated from the program.

The next speaker was the Sheriff himself. Dawsy spoke about next year’s budget. He spoke about the plans for a new Emergency Operations Center.  He told the group that much of the money to rebuild the structure will come from grants.  He said that crime went up in the county last year by 14% due to increases in car thefts and home robberies.
76 % of car burglaries are due to unlocked cars; therefore he urged the group to remind people to lock their vehicles all of the time.  Rental homes cause problems and he reminded us to remind everyone to lock their doors, especially the door between the garage and the house.

The cruiser was serviced the first week of May. It received newer tires, and an oil change. The brakes were checked.

Statistics for the month of April 2007 are as follows:

Man Hours:

363

Miles:


3831

Security Checks:
75

Construction Sites:
1830

Utilities:

321

Fuel Gallons:

270.018

Fuel Cost:

$780.55

Fourteen letters were sent to area businesses asking for monetary donations. Sun Trust Bank sent a letter of rejection.

On May 21, 2007 Vice President Rich Byrnes will receive a check for $500 from the Women of Sugarmill Woods. The money will be used to replace uniforms. Those members will the oldest shirts will get new shirts first. Eventually all shirts will be replaced.
The group was reminded to report if something in the car gets damaged.

Mike Cerny made a motion from the floor to dispense with the June meeting. It passed unanimously.

The next meeting of Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch will be held on Monday September 10, 2007 at 3 pm at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club.

